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1.
The Committee of Ministers has taken note of Recommendation 181 (2005) of the Congress of Local and Regional Authorities of the Council of Europe on the European Urban Charter, which follows up its Recommendation 155 (2004) on the same subject. It thanks the Congress for this update on the situation with regard to the European Urban Charter. 

2.
The Congress requests in its recommendation that the Committee of Ministers await the outcome of work undertaken under the authority of the Committee on Sustainable Development before expressing an opinion on Recommendation 155 (2004). The Committee of Ministers recalls that it already adopted the following reply to the latter recommendation on 15 September 2004 at the 895th meeting of the Ministers' Deputies: 

“The Committee of Ministers has taken note of Recommendation 155 (2004) of the Congress of Local and Regional Authorities of the Council of Europe on the revised European Urban Charter, and has forwarded it to the governments of the member states; it has also forwarded it to the Steering Committee on Local and Regional Democracy (CDLR), inviting it to consider the proposal to transform the Charter into a Committee of Ministers' recommendation.” 
3.
Following this reply, the CDLR discussed the matter at its 34th and 35th meetings, in November 2004 and May 2005 respectively. At the second meeting, the representative of the Congress informed the CDLR that a new revision was under way, and as a result the CDLR “agreed to postpone its examination until such time as a revised text would be made available to it and to inform the Committee of Ministers accordingly” (see document CM(2005)96). The Deputies took note of this information at their 935th meeting on 13 July 2005. 
4.
Since the reflection on the European Urban Charter is still under way in the Congress, and therefore a new draft has not yet been submitted to the CDLR for opinion, the Committee of Ministers will await such time as a new proposal for the charter is submitted for its consideration, as well as the related opinion by the CDLR on the suitability of the text taking the form of a recommendation to member states, before re-opening its own discussions on this topic.  
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